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Once again we gather to cast votes for the South River City 
Citizens Officers and Area Coordinators who comprise our Executive 
Committee. This is the team that we as a neighborhood elect to  
represent us at City of Austin council meetings, board and commis-
sion hearings. They will govern the association and work diligently 
on our behalf for the next year!
	 Our meeting will kick-off with our annual potluck meal at Grace 
United Methodist Church. This year the potluck dinner starts at  
6pm. Following our social gathering, we will elect our new officers. 
We are fortunate that all current officers have agreed to serve  
another term: Sounthaly “Tune” Outhavong, President; Gretchen 
Otto, Vice President; Nancy Byrd, Treasurer; and Garret Nick, 
Secretary. Nominations will also be accepted from the floor. Anyone 
wishing to run for office is encouraged to contact Tune Outhavong, 
our current President, or any of the other officers prior to the March 
3rd meeting (see back page for contact information).
	 Please note that our meeting is on a TUESDAY, so make sure you 
mark your calendars, join your neighbors, make new friends, bring 
a favorite dish and vote. Disposable dinnerware will be provided, 
but feel free to bring your own reusable plates, utensils and cups. 
Children are welcome! •

Continued on page 5

ELECTION NOTE: Feb. 3 was the deadline to become a new member and vote at the general 
membership meeting, but if your membership has not lapsed more than two years, you can pay 
your dues at the meeting and vote. Of course, we encourage your membership in the neighbor-
hood association at any time. And come in any event! Meet your neighbors!

Permits for 2015  
SXSW Events

“Tune” Outhavong, president@srccatx.org

Event permits are an ongoing concern for 
SRCC residents, but especially every year during 
SXSW. Officials with the City of Austin’s Music 
and Entertainment Division recently both met 
with SRCC leadership and spoke at the February 
SRCC general meeting, to let us know the mea-
sures they are taking to get the number of event 
permits under control.
	 This year, the goal is to reduce multi-day event 
permits by 20-25% citywide during SXSW. With-
in the SOCO corridor itself, they are reducing 
these permits from nine in 2014 to seven in 2015. 
There were 12 multi-day event permits issued  
in 2013 for this area. While multi-day event per-
mits are temporary and are good for up to four 
days of an event, outdoor music venue permits 
(OMV) are year-round. Currently six businesses 
on SOCO that have OMVs, and they were factored 

Continued on page 3

Zoning, 2014 and 2015 
Marc Davis, marc.davis@gmail.com

As 2014 came to a close, one of the larger development projects 
that our neighborhood had seen in a while was approved by City 
Council. The Terrace Hotel will be a 102 room luxury hotel, devel-
oped by Clark Lyda, run by Liz Lambert’s Bunkhouse Group, and 
is located at 110 Academy Drive between Music Lane and Hotel St. 
Cecilia. The current property is a group of aging offices and apart-
ments that were once part of the historic Terrace Motor Hotel which 
stretched across Academy and onto the property that is now State 
House Apartments. 
	 Lyda and his team approached SRCC in early 2014 with preliminary 
design plans because they needed zoning and neighborhood plan 

Potluck 6pm 
Elections 7:30pm
Grace United Methodist Church 
205 East Monroe

Annual SRCC Potluck & Election
	      Tuesday, March 3, 2015

president’s letter

Greetings Neighbors! 
Welcome to our first newsletter of 2015! It’s a  
new year and time for SRCC’s annual election  
for officers and Area Coordinators which will be 
held at our March 3 potluck. Please feel free to 
nominate yourself or anyone you think would 
make a great leader for our organization. Don’t 
miss this important opportunity to vote on who 
you want to be your leaders for the next year.
	 Many thanks go out to our new volunteers,  
Jo Webber and Sara Newsom, for stepping up  
as Area 3a Co-coordinators. And a very, very  
special thank you goes out to our newsletter  
editor Gloria Lee! We appreciate your many 
years of service to our neighborhood. This issue 
is Gloria’s last gift to SRCC, so we are currently 
seeking a new newsletter editor. Please contact 
me if anyone is interested in helping us with this 
critical role.
	 Until our next issue, stay safe and warm! 
It’ll be cold just a little longer, according to 
Punxsutawney Phil!
		  —Sounthaly “Tune” Outhavong
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SRCC Briefs
��Calling all Thunderbirds! Travis Heights Elementary 
is 75! Join us Saturday, April 11 (2-5pm) as we celebrate the 
history of our neighborhood school. There will be food and 
fun for Thunderbirds of all ages! Spread the word and invite 
your friends and family to join us in celebrating 75 years of 

awesome! If you have questions or would like to help with the 
planning fun, contact Julie Ulrich at 512-576-4378 / utulrichs@
yahoo.com or contact Julie Underwood at julie.underwood@
austinisd.org.
��Help SRCC from the comfort of home! We need a volunteer 
to go back through the meeting minutes on the SRCCatx.org 
website and copy/paste the MOTIONS into a spreadsheet for 
quick/easy future reference. This is NOT a super technical job, 
and can be done from the comfort of your own home or even 
from a lawn chair in the park! Send an email to secretary@
srccatx.org and I’ll get you all setup.
��A neighborhood listserv www.groups.yahoo.com/group/
SouthRiverAustin, run by our longtime Travis Heights resident 
Jane Kellogg, is open to anyone to post a message. To sub-
scribe, send a blank email to: SouthRiverAustin-subscribe@
yahoogroups.com or visit the newsgroup website.
��Stay current with SRCC’s website and through RSS, Facebook 
and Twitter. Visit the site at www.srccatx.org.

SRCC Seeking Volunteers!  
Volunteering with SRCC is a great way to meet neighbors and  
get involved in your community! If you are interested, contact  
Sounthaly Outhavong (president@srccatx.org) or Gretchen Otto  
(vicepresident@srccatx.org).
	 • Neighborhood Watch Patrol Chair   After several years  
we now have a group of trained patrollers covering the entire SRCC  
area. Raymond Sinatra, with help from past leadership, has laid the 
foundation that makes the program easy to run and requires a small  
time commitment. Please let Raymond know if you are interested in 
helping drive down crime and bring new energy to our program:  
raymondsinatra@yahoo.com.
	 • Newsletter Editor  We are seeking someone to take over as  
the  newsletter editor, designer and pre-press layout person. Printed 
three times a year, the newsletter is important for reaching our neigh-
bors. The newsletter editor works with a great team of people who  
assist in collecting both articles and images. If interested, contact  
Gloria (newsletter@srccatx.org); she will be happy to tell you more 
about the streamlined process that has been developed over the years!
	 • Special Events Committee Chair
Enjoy socializing, organizing and mobilizing? Well you could just  
be our next Special Events Committee Chair! SRCC needs one of our 
fantastic residents to help us plan 3-4 of our main events of the year. 
These are all low-key, fun, family-friendly events that are spread out 
every few months throughout the year. •

Call for Participation:  
The Larry Monroe Forever Bridge
Ave Bonar, ave@avebonar.com
In December 2014 the City of Austin and Austin 
Arts Commission approved a plan for “The Larry Monroe 
Forever Bridge,” a tribute mosaic for the late Austin DJ, 
Larry Monroe. The mosaic will be on the small bridge on 
Eastside Drive, just north of Monroe Street between Big 
Stacy and Little Stacy Parks, near where Larry once lived.
	 Larry was a beloved musicologist who hosted icon-
ic radio programs on KUT-FM for 29 years and KDRP 
Sun Radio for three. His popular programs include “Blue 
Monday,” “Phil Music” and “Texas Radio Live,” the last 
still ongoing at Güero’s Oak Garden every Wednesday 
night from 6-8 pm. While Larry was knowledgeable about 
many genres of music, his specialty was Austin and Texas 
songwriters, and he never stopped promoting them—Larry 
is one of the reasons Austin is known as the Live Music 
Capital of the World.
	 Mosaic artist Stefanie Distefano and I will head up a 
team of volunteers who will create the tiles for this com-
munity-based mosaic project If you would like to help 
make tiles or assist in the final production of the mosaic, 
email me at ave@avebonar.com. We are also fundraising 
for the project; all contributors will have tiles with their 
names included in the mosaic. To learn more, go to www.
crowdrise.com/LarryMonroeBridgeProject. • 

Norwood Park Project: Moving Along 
Nicely and More! 
Caroline Wright,  
caroline.wright@norwoodparkfoundation.org

In December, the Norwood House was picked up 
and moved for the third time in its history—this time 
only temporarily to make way for construction of a new 
foundation. The piers are drilled, the grade beam is now 
done, and the house will soon be back in its correct his-
torical location, with new foundation walls completed. 
By April, when Phase 1 of the Norwood Project is done, 
the structure will have been permanently stabilized and 
will have a new subfloor and roof decking. This stabi-
lization will allow the house to sit tight while Norwood 
Park Foundation (NPF) moves forward with planning 
and fundraising for the remainder of the project.
	 We will soon be using a grant from SRCC to restore 
the historic view of downtown and uncovers formal 
garden structures by removing dead and invasive trees. 
Another grant will provide care for our heritage oaks. 
We appreciate the support of SRCC as we continue mov-
ing forward. 
	 NPF is planning a volunteer project for “It’s My Park 
Day” on March 7th. Please join us; for more informa-
tion and to register: www.austinparks.org. We can’t fin-
ish the Norwood Project without you! •
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changes in order to make their concept a reality. Through 
most of 2014, a team of representatives from SRCC and 
the GSRC Neighborhood Plan Contact Team worked 
closely with the developer to consider their proposal. The 
the property is surrounded by commercial use (including 
another hotel), and thus development was determined  
to be an appropriate use for that part of the neighborhood. 
However, the project still required amendments to the 
Fairview Park Neighborhood Conservation and Combining 
District, and the Neighborhood Plan’s Future Land Use 
Map, as well as an underlying zoning change. SRCC and 
the GSRC Neighborhood Plan Contact Team do not take 
such changes lightly and worked very hard to come up 
with a set of restrictions and concessions that benefited  
the neighborhood in exchange for the zoning and plan 
changes needed.  In the end, Lyda and his team agreed  
to have per-building height restrictions, event size lim-
itations, no outdoor amplified sound, access restricted to 
Music Lane, free valet parking, and the construction  
of a 200 space parking garage among many other things. 
These were set into a Private Restrictive Covenant and 
reviewed and approved by a lawyer of our choice. City 
Council approved the changes on December 11th.
	 This process is an excellent example of how a developer 
can work pro-actively with SRCC to produce an excellent 
product with neighborhood support. We look forward to 
the Terrace Hotel opening and hope that other developers 
will work with us in a similar manner in the future.
	 As 2015 begins, another project returns to the spot-
light. Reagan Outdoor Advertising owns property on the 

Northwest corner of Woodland and I-35 and engaged 
with SRCC a few of years ago to acquire a zoning change 
to allow them to develop the property into a commercial 
self-storage facility. To obtain the zoning, Reagan agreed 
to restrict the use of the site to only self-storage (or any-
thing that was allowed under the original office zoning) 
with restrictions on physical qualities of the building and 
hours of operations, among many other things. The goal 
was to make the structure appear and behave as much like 
an office building as possible. This resulted in a Private 
Restrictive Covenant between Reagan and SRCC that very 
narrowly defines what this development can act like.
	 The site has remained undeveloped—until now. SRCC 
received notice in December that the Reagan has submit- 
ted a site plan for administrative approval—which means  
they do not require any additional variances or waivers  
to get it approved. SRCC is following this process closely  
and has requested to meet with the developer to ensure  
that the site plan will adhere to the restrictions that were 
stipulated in our Restrictive Covenant. One of the difficul-
ties with Private Restrictive Covenants is that the City  
does not get involved in enforcing them—SRCC must 
ensure that the site plan that the developer has submitted 
adheres to the restrictions in our agreement. That said,  
it is in the developer’s interests to make sure that they are 
not violating the agreement in any way—for SRCC  
can file an injunction that will stop all development or 
operation of the site until it can be determined that they 
are in compliance. We will continue to update you on this 
development. • 

Zoning 2014, 2015, continued from page 1

SRCC Logo Contest!
“Tune” Outhavong, president@srccatx.org
We seek submissions for a logo from the great minds 
and talent within our neighborhood. We have a wonder-
ful volunteer organization that needs an image everyone 
can identify with—you, our neighborhood, and the City. 
Let us know what you think embodies SRCC and our 
neighborhood by sending in your ideas!

��Contest Period: January 5, 2015 – March 3, 2015
��Deadline: March 2, 2015
��Final Judging: March 3, 2015
��Eligibility: Anyone who would like to submit a logo design.
��Submissions: All submissions must be received by March 2 and emailed 
to president@srccatx.org. Questions should also be directed to this email. 
Submissions will be accepted in any form (digital, print, rough drafts, etc.). If 
a design has been chosen by the members and requires further refinement, 
SRCC can help to produce a finished digital design.
�� Judging: Judging will done through a vote of SRCC members at the March 3, 
2015 general membership meeting.
��Prize: The winner will receive 1) Bragging rights! 2) Acknowledgment on the 
SRCC website, social media accounts and newsletter.
��Rights: Once submitted, logo designs will become property of SRCC. Winner 
of the logo contest will be asked to sign a release form, assigning all owner-
ship rights to SRCC.

Communications: Increasing Access in 2015
Justin Chang, communications@srccatx.org
The Communications Committee wants to know how 
we can make following SRCC easier for you! We welcome 
all of your feedback and ideas at communications@srccatx.
org. So far, we have several initiatives for this year:
• Launch a new monthly email alert for interested residents 
with easy access to learn more about meeting issues and 
the latest neighborhood news. Check our website srccatx.org 
in the coming weeks for details on signing up.
• Increase SRCC website and social media content with reg-
ular neighborhood news stories and committee updates. 
Encourage residents to reach out to SRCC with their opinions 
via email or social media.
• Outreach to circulate print newsletters among condomini-
um and apartment communities in the SRCC area to build 
awareness. 
	 While the SRCC newsletter and general meetings will 
remain the primary channels of resident education, discus-
sion and voting, we hope that our enhanced online tools 
will help us reach the community more frequently.  And 
follow us on Facebook and Twitter (@SRCCATX)! •
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Heritage Oaks Park Gets Grant from  
Austin Parks Foundation
Carol Martin, membership@srccatx.org

SRCC has received a grant from the Austin Parks 
Foundation that will be used to improve our neighbor-
hood’s new ‘pocket park’, Heritage Oaks Park. The park  
is located in SRCC Area 7 at the corner of Parker Lane  
and Windoak Drive. The grant will fund installation of 
picnic tables, trash receptacles, benches, a trail loop and 
ramp access to meet ADA requirements. Austin Parks 
Foundation is a partner in the project and will provide,  
in addition to the funds, many resources including support  
of workdays in the park, signage and guidance in success-
ful park development. The park is distinguished by four 
magnificent heritage oaks located on a central high point. 
The west end slopes gently to a riparian growth zone and 
pond. Users of the park can enjoy the generous shade,  
the views from key vantage points, and two open areas. 
Dogs on leash are welcomed.

Acronym Alert: SRCC; EROC. See footnote at end of article.
	 You may remember the property at 2100 Parker Lane 
as a private residence notable for the large colonial style 
house. The transformation from a residence to a city park 
was an 8-year effort by neighborhood residents active in 
the area planning teams** and SRCC members, notably 
Toni House, Fred Krebs, Gayle Goff, Linda Land and 
Helen Fleming. In 2003, EROC and SRCC recommended 
that the property be considered for purchase by the City of 
Austin as a park. At that time, it was for sale for less than 
$400,000. Neither the City’s Planning and Zoning Depart-
ment nor PARD supported the combined neighborhoods’ 
recommendation. Undaunted, the organizations continued 
to make the case that this is a densely populated area of 
the City that lacks sufficient parkland and the best use of 
this property was as a park.
	 Several years later, the first application for an up-zoning 
of the 2100 Parker Lane property to a higher density use 
was filed. The highly contested up-zoning was granted 
in April 2006, but due to the combined efforts of SRCC, 
Pleasant Valley and Parker Lane residents, the City im-
posed a public restrictive covenant prohibiting the removal 

of all trees on the property having a circumference of 60 
inches or more, measured four and one-half feet above 
natural grade.
	 During the summer of 2006, the property owner filed  
an application to up-zone the adjoining lots where the 
pond is located (1701 and 1703 Windoak Drive). Prior to 
the case being heard by City Council, SRCC was success-
ful in convincing Mike Lyday, a Senior Environmental 
Scientist of the City’s Watershed Protection and Develop-
ment Review Department, to perform a wetland assess-
ment of the property. Mr. Lyday designated the area as a 
wetland critical environmental feature (CEF). Although 
highly contested, the up-zoning was granted, however  
the CEF designation provided some additional protection 
for the property.
	 In the summer of 2010, the property owner’s agent con-
tacted Fred Krebs, SRCC Area 7 Coordinator, regarding 
whether SRCC would support the possible acquisition by 
PARD of the 2100 Parker Lane, 1701 and 1703 Windoak 
Lane properties for a pocket park. SRCC, Parker Lane 
and Pleasant Valley residents had never stopped lobbying 
for the purchase of this property as a park, and quickly 
stepped up these efforts. To express the neighborhood’s 
support for the purchase, emails were sent and meetings 
held with PARD staff, Parks Board members, Neighbor-
hood Planning staff and City Council members. When  
negotiations between PARD and the property owner 
stalled, more emails were submitted and SRCC members 
met with Council Members Laura Morrison and Chris 
Riley in an attempt to get things moving again.
	 Finally, in December 2011, PARD and the property 
owner reached agreement on the purchase price and the 
planning began in earnest. An early participant in the 
Adopt-A-Park program, the neighborhood formed Friends 
of Parker Lane Park. To commemorate the majestic heri-
tage oaks, the property was named Heritage Oaks Park in 
2012. Helen Fleming recruited neighbors and organized 
workdays and projects such as removing litter, preparing 
soil for planting wildflowers, and adding mulch. Now 
neighbors will be working with Urban Forestry to plant 
native slow growth hardwood trees. It is recognized that 
certain areas, especially the pond, should remain wildlife 

Left, Below: Heritage Oaks Park (G. Otto) 
Top: Map of location (G. Lee)

Continued on page 5
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habitats. The pond is spring fed and home to a healthy pop-
ulation of mosquito-eating fish. The pond area also provides 
migratory shelter for egrets, occasional foxes and other 
wildlife. Neighbors will work with Grow Zone coordinators 
to develop a long-term riparian plan that will conserve the 
delicate ecological balance. SRCC is grateful to the Austin 
Parks Foundation for awarding this generous grant and being 
a partner with the neighborhood in improving and conserving 
Heritage Oaks Park. •

*SRCC – South River City Citizens Neighborhood Association;  
EROC - East Riverside / Oltorf / Combined Neighborhood  
Planning Area.  
Note: EROC includes the planning areas of Parker Lane Neighborhood 
Planning Area (NPA) and Pleasant Valley NPA,  
in addition to the Riverside NPA, in which SRCC Areas 6 & 7  
are located.

Heritage Oak Park, continued from page 4

Grace United Methodist Church 
Located at 205 Monroe, Grace United Methodist 
Church is a community church with open hearts, open 
minds and open doors. We have been located in the Travis 
Heights neighborhood for over 115 years. Maybe you and 
your children have enjoyed our annual Pumpkin Patch  
or a walk through Aunt Catherine’s Garden on the corner? 
We are offering tours of our sanctuary and building begin-
ning at 5:30 PM before the Potluck dinner on March 3. 
	 GUMC is affiliated with the Reconciling Ministries 
Network, a growing movement of United Methodist 
individuals, congregations, campus ministries, and other 
groups working for the full participation of all people 
in The United Methodist Church. Although not as large 
as we once were, we still feel a true commitment to the 
Travis Heights neighborhood. We are exploring new ideas 
of how to connect with the community, and would appre-
ciate input from you as to how we can better serve you 
and remain a vital presence. Please email Carolyn Moore, 
Administrative Chair, at cabmoore@hotmail.com with 
thoughts and ideas.
	 While our Facebook page and website are being updated, 
we invite you to visit us at www.gracemethodistaustin.org. 
Our worship on Sunday is at 9am in the Sanctuary. All  
are welcome. •

Special thanks and fond farewell  
Marc Davis and Carol Martin
We are sad to report that long-time resident and tireless SRCC support-
ers, Gloria Lee and Matt Lynaugh are moving out of the SRCC area. This 
edition of the SRCC newsletter marks the end of Gloria’s role as Chief 
Editor, Graphic Designer, Copy Editor, Acquisitions Editor and Production 
Manager. She has been wrangling contributors, editing and writing content, 
perfecting the layout, and delivering newsletter to the printer since March 
2011. Also as part of the original Communications Committee that created 
the SRCC website, Gloria developed the workflow that combined posting 
articles to the website and sharing content with the print publications. She 
has the creative sensibility, technical savvy and practical approach that 
made all that work look seamless even under looming deadlines. We are 
going to miss having Gloria and Matt in our organization tremendously 
and we think their new neighborhood is incredibly lucky to have them. •

into the overall impact of events on the neighborhood 
during SXSW. City officials have committed to only 
approving seven multi-day event permits in 2015 along 
the SOCO corridor between Riverside and Ben White. 
(See chart below.)
	 Although permit application notices are automatically 

sent to residences and neighborhood associations within 
600 feet of the property seeking an event permit, these 
are only alerts. They do not mean that the applications 
have been approved nor that they will be approved at the 
stated decibel limit. The stated decibel limit is a default  
of the highest limit that can be granted.
	 This year the City is leasing three mobile sound moni-
toring systems that can be placed in areas to measure  
the decibels. They plan on placing one to two of them  
in the SOCO area for one to two days to capture sound 
levels during SXSW. (These can be placed in problem 
areas at any other time as well.) They can revise permits 
and place further restrictions immediately if the systems 
show that venues are not complying with their permits. 
SOCO, East 5th and 6th Streets are identified as their 
biggest areas of concern during SXSW 2015 in regards to 
event permits and sound. They’ll be creating a citywide 
sound map this year to track sound problem areas. 
	 Other positive steps include Austin Police Department’s 
addition of a new, dedicated enforcement officer to assist 
the Music and Entertainment Division in enforcing event 
permit violations. Officials will now be able to monitor 
sound levels from their command station during SXSW 
and notify the enforcement officer of violations in prog-
ress. Also, some event permit holders will be required to 
reset their speakers so they face at an angle towards the 
ground rather than straight out. Hotel San Jose will be 
one of those venues.
	 One final improvement this year will be a significant 
TABC presence during SXSW 2015. Although alcohol reg-
ulation does not fall under the Music and Entertainment 
Division’s purview, this additional safety measure came 
about because of the post-SXSW report last year. •

 OMV
holders

 SXSW 2015  
Multi-day event

SXSW 2014 
Multi-day Event 

Jo’s Coffee Hotel San Jose Hotel San Jose

Botticelli St. Vincent de Paul St. Vincent de Paul

Lucy’s Fried Chicken Home Slice Pizza Home Slice Pizza

Snack Bar Yard Dog Yard Dog

Homeslice Pizza P&W P&W

Guerro’s Doc’s Front Gate Tickets

Penn Field Austin American-Stateman

Hill Country Weavers

Arlyn Studios

SXSW 2015 Sound and Permits, continued from page 1
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Area Coordinators
Area 1 Claudette Lowe	 512–447–1514
Area 1 Diane Presti		  512–217–6651
Area 2 Elizabeth Day 	 512–441–1759
Area 2  Kathy Henley	 512–666–3545
Area 3a Jo Webber 	 512-441-3117
Area 3 Sara Newsom	 512-444-8292
Area 3b Brooks Kasson 	 512–444–8100
Area 3b Tim Boswell 	 512–589–5593
Area 4a Sam Martin 	 512–441–5222
Area 4a Mary Friedman	 512–619–5773
Area 4b Kris Asthalter 	 512–443–4963
Area 5 Neal Nuwash 	 512–462–9093
Area 5 Elloa Mathews 	 512–442–6986
Area 6 Rachel McClure 	  512–326–5572

Area 6    ➥Volunteer Needed! 
Area 7 Kelvin Glover	 512–415–2027
Area 7 Jackie Hatfield 	 Jackie.hatfield@gmail.com
Area 7 Ashley Margerison 	 ashley.margerison@gmail.com 
Area 8 Maria Martinez	 512–443–9784
Area 8 Kim Lanzillotti	 512–658–8565 

Standing Committees
Planning & Zoning
Jean Mather	 512–444–4153
Ken Anschutz	 kent@kentanschutz.com
Marc Davis	 marc.davis@gmail.com
Russell Fraser	 russell_fraser@msn.com

David Swann 	 swanito@att.net

Parks, Schools & Environment
David Todd (Parks)	 512–416–0400
Sherri Ancipink (Sch)	 512–707–2627
Marty Christman (Env)	 512–912–0724

Transportation & Public Safety
Mike Sledge	  transportation@srccatx.org
Jeff Kessel	 jeff@impactpro.com
     Nbrhd. Patrol Chair    ➥Volunteer Needed!	

Communications
Justin Chang	 communications@srccatx.org

Membership   Carol Martin    512–441–5222
Financial    Sam Martin	 512–441–5222
Newsletter    Gloria Lee	 newsletter@srccatx.org

Ad Hoc Committees
Norwood House    Wolf Sittler	 512–447–2150

TH-FP Historic District
Michele Webre	 512–422–1262

Representatives
Austin Neighborhoods Council
James Bilodeau 	 ancrep@srccatx.org 

City District 9 Representatives

James Bilodeau 	 ancrep@srccatx.org

East Riverside (EROC)    Toni House  512–447–8090 

St. Edward’s     Elloa Mathews   512–442–6986

Save Town Lake    Dennis Cudd   917–568–3147

South Central Coalition
Danette Chimenti	 512–912–8290

TH Arts Trail     Margaret Adie	 512–440–8579 

Travis Park Apt/Austin Interfaith
Terry Franz	 512–447–8786

SRCC Officers
President Sounthaly Outhavong	 president@srccatx.org

Vice President Gretchen Otto 	 vicepresident@srccatx.org

Treasurer Nancy Byrd	 treasurer@srccatx.org

Secretary Garret Nick	 secretary@srccatx.org

Map of SRCC Areas
Join your Neighbors in SRCC! 
Become a member and be eligible to vote! Join or renew 
online www.srccatx.org or at membership table at meet-
ings. To pay via PayPal (and where you can also sign-up 
for a yearly subscription), go to www.srccatx.org/member-
ship-dues/.
	 You can also send check made payable to SRCC, along 
with this completed form to: 

SRCC, Attention: Treasurer 
P.O. Box 40632, Austin, TX 78704 

SRCC Meetings: We typically meet the 
first Monday of every month at 7:15 PM at 
Grace United Methodist Church, 205 E. Monroe. 
For details: www.srccatx.org. 
We thank all our officers, area 
coordinators, committees and 
representatives for their dedica-
tion to our community!  
Call your coordinator for SRCC questions,to  
volunteer or to help deliver newsletters. 

membership levels

no. of 
years

individual family

1 $2o $35

2 $35 $65

3 $50 $95

date

name(s)

address

srcc area (see map)

phone(s)

Email(s)

Membership:

       Family 	  Individual

Number of years:

      1       2       3

	Membership fee due:   $

   Addt’l donation to 

	 SRCC General Fund:  $

	 Total:  $

Note 1: Dues and Contributions are not tax-deductible. Note 2: If dues lapsed not more than two years,  
renew at a SRCC meeting and be eligible to vote; new members can vote after 28 days.


